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FOREWORD

Welcome to the 2019 New 
Westminster Family Place 
Annual General Meeting.

The definition of  “welcome” 
is “to greet the arrival of  
guests with pleasure”. It is, 
with great pleasure, I say 
again “Welcome”.

I’m happy to acknowledge the 
incredible effort, energy, and 

dedication put forward by all the staff and board members 
of  NWFP. New West Family Place is on a path toward 
reaching our goal of  becoming the premier child service 
organization in New Westminster.
Our intention for the 2018-2019 fiscal year, was to increase 
public awareness, building partnerships, and connecting 
with people. These are open-ended goals, and we are 
striving to be better, year upon year.

NWFP has made a concerted effort to be visible in the 
community. From “Fridays on Front” and other community 
events, we are there to introduce ourselves,   explain 
our programs, and join in the fun. It is essential for any 
community-based organization to have bridges which 
provide access to other community organizations. These 
partnerships enhance the overall delivery of  services, for 
the betterment of  clients - and staff. NWFP continues to 
strengthen existing partnerships and reach out to other 
organizations. 

While community visibility is important, NWFP will also use 
social media like FaceBook, Instagram, and others to reach 
people that might otherwise not connect with NWFP. We 
believe it is as important for NWFP as it is for the citizens 
of  New Westminster that we are as open and accessible as 
possible.

With the ongoing support of  the entire community, New 
Westminster Family Place will continue building programs 
and resources for families throughout New Westminster.

Robert McNair
Board Chair

Our focus this year has been 
listening to the needs of  our 
families and providing the 
best in early years education, 
family support, and navigation 
through the challenges of  
parenting. 

Our community of  families 
who consider Family Place 
their second home, continues 
to grow with more parents and 
families accessing each of  our 
sites around New West. 

This year we continued our partnership with Massey Theatre 
to offer an arts-based drop-in weekly at the Plaskett Gallery 
and continued to grow our outdoor education based drop-
in at Queen’s Park – rain or shine! We are offering at least 
two drop-in programs Monday to Friday – all year round – a 
first for us! In listening to our families, we found that access 
to in-person expertise around specific challenges of  the early 
years was something they were craving, and we responded 
by sharing that expertise during evening sessions so that all 
families could have access. We were at capacity for every 
workshop we held on sleep, picky eating, and potty training. 

In our attempt to engage families outside of  our regular 
drop-in hours we have hosted Saturday morning family 
yoga classes and the Nobody’s Perfect Parenting Program on 
Saturdays. We also did an early evening session of  our most 
popular program, Circle of  Security. We are so thrilled with 
our partnerships with Information Children and Kinsight to 
provide as many sessions of  Circle of  Security as possible. We 
brought on the City of  New Westminster as a partner in our 
programs through our first partnership grant. 

In our stakeholder consultation in 2017 we learned that our 
typical drop-in programming is not a perfect fit for all families 
– and we responded by creating FAMILY PLACE Outdoor. We
are thrilled to have had upwards of  25 children participating
weekly in a program that has a very different structure than
our 6th Street drop-in.

We have secured three years of  funding from both the City 
of  New West and the Ministry of  Children and Family 
Development. This puts us in a gorgeous spot where we can 
leap to our next incarnation – ideally one where we never 
have to put up the FULL sign because we are at capacity and 

one where we are providing services and resources all day everyday so that families outside of  the 9-5 can be empowered to 
THRIVE! Join us on this journey by donating, becoming a member, volunteering or joining our Board.  

Dana Osiowy
Director





ABOUT NWFP

New Westminster Family Place was established in 1989 
after years of  planning and fundraising with the help of  the Public Health 
Unit and the Interagency Committee. It has, since then, been a second 
home to families in our community. We have drop in programs around New 
Westminster and welcome all families by supporting them with services and 
resources that empower them to thrive. 

Mission
New Westminster Family Place welcomes all families by 

supporting them with services & resources that empower them 

to thrive.

Vision
Our community is one where 

everybody feels safe and included, 
with opportunity & hope.

Funders
Funding for Family Place 
comes from all three levels 
of  government – as well as 
grants sought from charitable 
foundations and organizations, 
donations from local businesses 
and donations from the members 
and friends of  Family Place.

Operating funds come from 

the Ministry for Children and 
Family Development, Fraser 
Health Authority, Ministry 
of  Public Safety and Solicitor 
General – Gaming Policy and 
Enforcement Branch, and 
various forms of  fundraising 
events.
We are a Registered Charity and 
our # is 33 14073 8006 RR 001.

Partners
• Ministry of  Children and Families​ Development
• City of  New Westminster​
• New Westminster School District #40
• Downtown New West B.I.A.
• Family Services of  Greater Vancouver
• Massey Theatre​
• Cameray Child & Family Services​
• Kinsight 
• Information Children



KEY SERVICES AND PROGRAMS

New West Family Place is a non-profit, family resource centre and 
community hub that has been providing services to New West families since 
1989.

It has been a second home to thousands of  local families over the last 30 years 
with a variety of  free, family-centred, drop-in, centre-based programming 
at six sites in the community.

Offered via a well-established Family Resource Program model, our 
programs encompass all five core areas of  service set out by the BC 
Association of  Family Resource Programs (FRPBC): 

FAMILY SUPPORT PLAY-BASED LEARNING

EARLY LEARNING AND LITERACY PARENT EDUCATION AND LEARNING

INFORMATION AND REFERRALS

The programs and services currently offered are the easiest way for 
ALL FAMILIES to find support, strengthen parent-child relationships, 
enhance their feeling of  competency in their parenting, and 
build community connections and belonging. There is whole 
diversity in our programs and we include families of  every gender, 
background or socioeconomic status. Programs are offered in 
all around New West - across the community - touching every 
neighborhood - and at consistent times. Staff provide services and 
supports in multiple languages and work collaboratively to ensure 
families are connected to the services and supports they need 
when they need them. 



Our programs in 2018

Baby 

Talk 
Weekly drop-in 
program for new parents 
which includes art activities and a talk 
from a visiting child development expert or 
community resource partner.

Little Chefs Weekly, drop-in, parent-participation 
program that provides opportunities for children 
and their families to develop food literacy, learn 
simple skills in preparing food and develop healthy 
eating habits. Offered at Lord Kelvin Elementary.​

Family Place at Queen’s Park Weekly, drop-in, 
parent-participation program, offered rain or 
shine, that brings all the components of  a family 
resource program into the outdoors. Participants 
develop physical literacy skills and engage with 
nature in a meaningful way.​

Family Place at Plaskett Gallery Weekly, drop-in 
arts-based parent-participation program where 
children and their families develop art literacy 
and explore their creativity in a safe, inclusive 
environment.

Parent Education & Parent Support Groups 
We offer regular parent education programs (e.g. 
Circle of  Security, Nobody’s Perfect, Infant Sign-
Language) and groups that respond and adapt to 
the needs of  our families. In the last five years, we 
have offered a pre- and post-natal moms’ group, a 
group for parents of  children with special needs, 
ELL classes, a Dads’ support group, a parents’ self-
care group, a young moms’ group,  a newcomer

Toy Lending 

Library Providing access 
to our various toys to borrow.​ 

Clothing Cupboard Providing access to gently 
used kids clothes.

Family Drop-in Free, drop-in, family-centred, play-
based family resource program offered 5 days a 
week at our site on Sixth Street. 
Food Bank Program offered to members of  the 

New Westminster Food Bank on site at the Olivet 
Church one day per week.​

parent support group and a group for immigrant 
grandparents co-raising their grandchildren.​

Play & Learn Workshops Series of  workshops for 
parents and children to play, connect and build 
skills together around a range of  topics such as 
science, math, literacy, art, music and movement, 
and health and safety.

Resource Library Providing parents with access to 
information to take home​.

OUR PROGRAMS IN 2019
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NEW WEST FAMILY PLACE
93 Sixth Street Unit 101

New Westminster, BC V3L 3Z8

604.520.3666
info@newwestfamilies.ca

DONATE TODAY

New Westminster Family Place is a registered not-for-profit charity 
#140738006 RR0001. 

We accept donations by cash, cheque, e-transfer and credit cards 
via CANADA HELPS. 

If  you would like to donate physical objects like books, clothes, 
electronics and games, please contact our office. 


